The June Haymarket Town Council Meeting opened at 8 p.m. with a Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance. All Council Members were present. The minutes of the May meeting were read and approved. Also approved were the minutes of the Joint Public Hearing between the Haymarket Town Council and the Haymarket Planning Commission which was held prior to the regular meeting for the purpose of an Ordinance to amend Section 3-2-1 of the Zoning Ordinance to allow eight Townhouses in a cluster instead of six. The Treasurer reported a balance in the General Account of \$21,993.14 and \$57.69 in Revenue Sharing at the end of May.

MAYOR

The Mayor announced that Certified Letters had been sent to Simpson's Trucking Co. and General Excavation, giving them 15 days to remove the campers from their property. Also a letter was sent to Lane's Auto asking that they clean up the car lot.

Mrs Bean also announced that a copy of the Graft to Sewer

Regulations would be left in Town Hall.

A letter from the Town of Ashland was read regarding trees in front of Billboards. No Action will be taken on this.

BUSINESS LICENSES

John Beiler received a business license to sell Fireworks at Holladay's Market. He was going to get his supply from Washington Fireworks Co. Bird made the motion to grant the business License to sell Fireworks as long as they complied with the code and the cost of the license would be \$25, this was seconded by Councilman Gossom and approved.

Richard Bird made a motion to grant Dr. Albert Weaver a business license to have his office at 6611 Jefferson St., seconded

by Gossom and approved.

BUILDING PERMITS

Chairman of the Planning Commission, William Green, told of James Shadyac and Mike Heslop's plans not to have a Subdivision but only to put two houses on the Wrye property on Jefferson St. and recommended issuing them a building permit so they could go ahead with their plans. Councilman Utz made a motion to give them a permit, seconded by Bird and approved. This was subject to H & S Enterprises getting all their documents together and on condition of them being in order.Mr. Smith advised Council that they could do it this way or hold a Special Meeting on it. Councilman Melton felt like a Special Meeting was in order.

William Green also recommended to Council that a building permit be granted to the Haymarket Baptist Church for a Church Social Hall and Classroom addition, to be 8,853 square feet. Gossom made a motion to grant the Church a permit, seconded by Freeborn and approved

in a roll call vote.

Alan Gossom asked for a building permit on behalf of Donald Costello of Century Stair Co. It is to be a Marehouse, 80X150 ft., a total of 12,000 square feet. Councilman Crouch made a motion to grant him the building permit, seconded it by Councilman Utz and approved.

Councilman Sam Crouch asked that a letter be sent to the Board of County Supervisiors stating that the Haymarket Town Council wanted to go on record that they were against the proposed Landfill on Rt. 15, Haymarket. It was agreeded that this be done.

TACK SHOP

Alan Gossom notified Council that the Tack Shop had moved to a new location adjacent to the Bolt building. Bird made a motion to let the Tack Shop remain there, seconded by Utz and approved.

CouncilMEMNERS

Mr. Green asked Bird about thenew road on 55 and he replied he is trying to get more information about the drainage problems.

Mr. Utz complimented on the grass being removed that was growing up on the sidewalks in Town.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

At 9 p.m., Councilman Utz made a motion to go into Executive Session under Section 2.1-344 of the Code of Virginia to discuss Personnel Matters. This was approved.

REGULAR SESSION

Richard Bird made a motion at 9;20 p.m. to go back into Regular Session, which was approved.

IN REGULAR SESSION

In regular session, Mr. Utz made a motion to give Officer Amos Damron a week's vacation pay, this was approved in a roll call vote.

Bird made a motion also that Mayor Bean have the authority to

issue all Business Licenses if they meet the requirements, this was seconded by Gossom and approved.

Mr. Utz suggested that a phone be put upstairs in Town Hall saying he had the wire to do it. Mr. Melton also offered to donate a phone. All Council Members agreeded to this.

ADJOURNMENT

At 9:35 p.m., with no further business, Mr. Gossom made a motion to adjourn the June meeting, seconded by Freeborn and approved.

RESPECTIFULLY SUBMITTED:

DOROTHY KELLER, TOWN CLERK

APPROVED:

GERTRUDE BEAN.